## THE DIGIACOMO FAMILY

Lifeline Baptist Church

FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST WORLD WIDE MISSION

September 2, 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying for our church, ministries, and camps this past month!

I have one salvation to report to you this month. A couple in our church named Ross and Alicia both work at a nursing home in NH. Alicia was able to lead one of the residents to the Lord this past month. Alicia was also able to put me in contact with the activities director to discuss the possibility of Lifeline conducting religious services or facilitating another church that is closer to them to conduct those services. Please pray that if the Lord wants us to be involved in this ministry that it would come pass.

This past month we hosted our teen camp and young adult camp. Last year we started our own teen camp. Three other ministries had expressed an interest in joining us, but at the last minute backed out, so we ended up doing teen camp last year with just our church teens and we had a blast. So, we decided to do it again on our own and it went great again this year. However, right before our camp 3 different churches expressed interest in joining us next year, so we will see what happens. We need to have our close out meetings and then I will be able to turn my attention to the other ministries to see if it is something that they would desire.

Our Young Adult Camp was brand new this year and it went well. We had 3 different churches represented and there was a good spirit. We really appreciate missionary Jason Severs for coming all the way from Alaska to be with us for both camps. We are already turning our attention to hosting this camp again next year.

LCA started and is off to a good start. We have 16 students, 3 full-time staff, and 11 other people that are helping in various ways! I am very thankful that we have such an investment from our church people into this ministry. Please pray for this ministry and that we have a good school year.

I do have a special prayer request for you. In the past week or so I have had meetings with 5 different new converts that are desiring to be baptized. We are very excited about this and hopeful that in our next prayer letter I can confirm that all 5 have been baptized. Please pray that the Lord will protect each one of these new converts and that they would grow in the Lord.

Thank you Calvary Baptist Church for the support of \$375.00.

God bless,
Pastor Chris DiGiacomo



## Contact Information

Lifeline Baptist Church 30 Offer St. 14 Brandy Brow Rd. Haverhill, Ma 01830 978-372-08 978-372-8046 978-912-7428 fax pastor@lifel

Mormation 1 30 Offer St. Haverhill, MA 01835 978-372-0819 Home 978-241-2645 Cell pastor@lifelinebaptistchurch.com Sending Church Calvary Baptist Church 536 S. Main St. King, NC 27021 336-983-3728 Pastor Kevin Broyhill

Mission Board www.fbwwm.org P.O. Box 341356 Memphis, TN 38184 901-873-2146 Dr. Earnest Gambrell